
HOLCOMBE UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

Administrative Council Minutes 

February 9, 2017 

PRESENT: Pastor Jason Kim, Bill Stimeling, Liz Dempsey, Bonnie Gundlach, Cheryl Bingham, Mary 

Paulsen, Carla Ingalls, Shelby Justus   (Ramona Scharf-new member class) 

 

Liz Dempsey was the Chairperson for the evening.  Pastor Jason opened the meeting with prayer.  A 

letter was read from a scholarship recipient .  Bonnie Gundlach agreed to be the Chairperson for the 

March meeting. 

Amended minutes of December and January meetings were approved.  Bonnie/Bill    Approved 

treasurer’s reports.  Bill/Bonnie 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Membership – Pastor will meet with Sue Dahlstrom and Shelby to revise the funeral list. The charge 

administrative asst. will do the calling of members from the revised list and report to Karen Langland 

with the members that are working and bringing bars. 

Worship—There will be special Sunday offerings every other month.  Lenten and Easter planning taking 

place.  

UMW—Spring Day of Enrichment will be April 22 at the church and the Lion’s Pavilion 

Trustees—Pastor will meet with committee next month and decide on a new chairperson. 

Scholarship—Applications need to be returned in March. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

Discussion held on the Ministry Plan for 2017-2018.  Any other suggestions should be handed in within a 

week. 

Taste of the Tundra had a small group but it was fun.  $437 was raised. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Ice Fishing booth is being re-done before the fishing contest.  Additional workers are needed. 

O-Soul-O-Me-O Dinner is Feb. 25.  It is preferable to have advance ticket sales for an idea of amount of 

food to prepare. 

Ash Wednesday service is March 1 at 7:30PM. 



World Day of Prayer is March 3.  Multiple churches are assisting with the planning. 

Faith Link Café will resume this year during Lent March 8 for 5 weeks.  It will be a different program this 

year. 

The Ham Dinner is March 12. 

Bill stated that the Annual Conference wants youth for a panel discussion. 

Pastor Jason handed out the monthly plans for the charge.   

The next Ad. Board meeting will be Thursday, March 9 due to the Lenten service on Wednesday night.  

Meeting adjourned.  Bonnie/Cheryl 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Shelby Justus, Recording Secretary 


